Walnut Creek Masters
Board of Directors Meeting

Minutes for April 21, 2020
Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 6:02 PM.

Roll Call

Jon Boone 
Harold Boscovich 
Paul Carter

Marni Crooks 
Allison Dibley 
Loren Druz 
Lindsay Gaudinier 
Cathy Jacques 
Ian King

John King

Laura Lawrence 
Kerry O’Brien 
Dean Ottati 
Mike Piazza 
Kelly Siu 
Heather Tiernan 

Patti Zuppan-Hood 
Approval of the Minutes

Tonight’s meeting was held via conference call.  

Coaches Update (Kerry)
Manager’s Update  (Bosco)
Treasurer’s Update (Mike ) 
· Karen and Kevin are willing to discuss changes to pool contract which currently runs through June.
· Next step is a conference call.

· But City doesn’t yet know when pool will open.

· Will require approval from public health director.

· Not sure what other opening constraints there might be (e.g. lifeguards, but city typically has a large selection of guards from which to choose).

· Lanes today: 13,13,11, 11, 10 typically used AM to PM practices respectively.

· Mike wrote a temporary coaching arrangement set of rules for COVID
· Might not be able to resume full schedule.
· Limited number of swimmers in pool.  Set’s staged to maintain distance.

· Some potential arrangements to allow Masters’ swimmers to come all day with a few lanes open.

· Lane rates are the big unknown going forward.

· Maybe save contract negotiation of special terms until we find out what COVID and City constraints there might be.
· Motion to attempt to go month to month on the contract until pool opens under similar terms to today until we can figure out what the new arrangements need to look like.

· Motion passed.

· Tonight we learned that ‘ear hustle’ is millennial speak for eavesdropping. 

· Mike put out a proposal to put coach hiring on hiatus until we understand how things will open up and what our financial situation will look like.
· Not in a position to guarantee salary until we understand the finances.

· We don’t know how many swimmers will be around.
· Limp through with existing coaches in July August (if open up).  Having a coordinating coach until we make the hire.
· Should Kerry stay on until January?  Offer appears to be on the table.
· Want to let coaches we’ve interviewed that things are going on hold for a bit.

· But want to find out what kind of insurance requirements they might need.

· Want to continue with groundwork for interview process so we can resume the effort quickly once we have a re-start plan.

· Loren to take Kerry’s job requirements to create a job description.

· Member update 

· Before May billing is the proposed timing of next Board communication to team.

· Want to state how grateful we are for the continued support of the coaches and tema.   WCM will continue with monthly dues as described in last communication, but understand that some personal circumstances may have changed, so will say that if members want to opt out they should let Bosco know.
· Challenge is everyone will want to know when we will get back in the water and we probably won’t know much until at least the end of May.
· Loren and Kerry to draft letter, and it will go out from Kerry and the Board.

· Application for $50K loan (Payroll Protection Program) – Did not get in on first round of funding for reasons that are in the national press (thanks Ruth Chris we don’t eat meat much anymore anyway).

· Maybe will get in on second round which is going.

· WCM did just receive paperwork to sign.

· Working to get that back to the bank.
Communications Update (Lindsay)
· No update 
President’s Update (Loren)

· Golf Tournament – Course still closed and not responding.  We can cancel up to 10 days before the event.
· Max head Coach Compensation Discussed, including health insurance, but as discussed earlier, we don’t know if the team will continue as before, so that may change the compensation.
Next Meeting

Tuesday May 5th, 2020, at 6:00 p.m. using Zoom.  Paul Carter to set up.
Adjournment

· The meeting was adjourned at 6:57 p.m.

